


BGCWC Summer Programs Keep 
Kids Safe and Active
Summer programming at BGCWC means all of the benefits of 
membership all day long! Every summer we’re proud to offer 
programs that focus on a variety of subjects like fitness, science, 
art, and our very own Camp Guy. Our A.M. Powerup participants 
under age eleven were able to choose between three themed 
programs to spend the summer following their own interests. 

STEAM members explored their world through science, art, 
and imaginative play. They created electricity, made musical 
instruments, and saved the world as superheroes throughout the 
summer! Members who just couldn’t get enough playtime joined 
Game Time where they not only enjoyed classic lawn and board 
games but also delved into Olympic sports and secret missions. 
Our ClubFit members spent their summer staying active in 
sports, dance, obstacle courses, and water games!

For youth eleven and up, our LEAD program offered an awesome 
summer experience where Club members learned about 
leadership, team-building, and community service in a safe, fun 
group setting. Members this year completed service projects and 
learned about entrepreneurship through our BizKidz program 
lead by volunteers from Natco Credit Union. Members wrote a 
business plan and hosted a bake sale to fund an end-of-summer 
bowling trip!

Of course, it’s just not summer without Camp Guy! Our 168-
acre facility on the Whitewater River allowed members to 
experience all kinds of  outdoor activities like creek walks, 
fishing, and swimming all with trained, professional staff and 
lifeguards. These diverse, fun, and enriching activities gave youth 
memorable experiences that can inspire them for life.

Summer programs at BGWC cost $35/week to attend. We 
appreciate the support of Interlocal Community Action Program 
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(ICAP) who sponsored summer scholarships.

BGCWC also offered free summer programming through 
Club Fun. Club Fun members were able to attend Jeffers, 
McDaniel, or First Bank Units from 12-4pm for no charge. 
They were able to participate in classic activities like Water 
Wednesdays and play in our gyms and gamesrooms.

Regardless of what program our members chose, they were 
also able to enjoy field trips throughout the summer to Club-
favorite destinations like Cope Environmental Center, Hayes 
Arboretum, and the Splash Pad at Glen Miller Park. They 
also had the opportunity to go swimming every Friday at the 
Cordell Municipal Pool.

BGCWC staff went above and beyond this year to provide 
safe and fun experiences for our members. Many staff joined 
us for their first summer, while others took on new roles and 
responsibilities. Thank you to everyone who helped make this 
summer special! 



Desmond Bane Hosts Smart Futures Dinner, Skills Camp
We hosted our annual Smart Futures Dinner, an event that 
celebrates exceptional people who have inspired others to strive 
for smart futures, on July 19th. This year’s honoree was Boys & 
Girls Club of Wayne County Alum and Memphis Grizzlies Shooting 
Guard Desmond Bane. 

Desmond was raised by his great-grandparents in Richmond, IN. He 
attended Seton Catholic High School where he played basketball 
under Coach Josh Jurgens, who also coached him in third grade at 
the Boys & Girls Clubs of Wayne County. As a senior he was named 
the MVP of the Wettig Memorial Holiday Tournament. Desmond 
scored 1,991 points over his four-year career, surpassing 1988 
Indiana Mr. Basketball winner Woody Austin for the most in Wayne 
County history.

After high school, Desmond opted to play college ball for Texas 
Christian University (TCU). He played all four seasons at TCU and 
earned Second-Team All-Big 12 honors as a junior and First-Team 
All-Big 12 honors as a senior. Selected in the first round of the 2022 
NBA Draft, he was named to the NBA All-Rookie Team in 2020-21. 
Desmond just completed his second NBA season and helped the 
Grizzlies reach the Western Conference Semifinals. He set the record 
for most three-point baskets made in Grizzlies playoff history (seven). 
He was named a 2022 NBA All-Star Rising Star and was selected 
to participate in the 3-Point Contest at All-Star Weekend. Desmond 
and Tyrese Haliburton won the Clorox Clutch Challenge at All-Star 
Weekend. Desmond has always prioritized giving back to the youth 
and his hometown community.

“Without the Boys & Girls Club, none of that is possible,” Desmond 
shared during a during a question-and-answer session at the event. 
“That was my spot where I hung out after school, shooting pool and 
playing hoops.” The Q & A was led by Boys & Girls Clubs of Wayne 
County Board Member Sarah Mitchell, Desmond’s former coaches 
Jurgens and Jon Blevins, and Club Members Bryson H. & Ray’lin R.

During the dinner, guests enjoyed a performance by Club members, 
Desmond’s honoree speech, and an auction led by Boys & Girls 
Clubs of Wayne County Board Member Garry Kleer. On stage that 
night, Desmond signed basketballs provided by BSN Sports and 
shared memories from autographed prints provided by Primex 
Plastics that were auctioned off. The Club was able to raise over 
$100,000 with the help of Desmond and from generous community 
members, sponsors, and attendees.

“We are overwhelmed by the love and support shown tonight,” 
Boys & Girls Clubs of Wayne County Chief Executive Officer 
Alicia Painter reflected. “We cannot thank Desmond enough for 
supporting our Club kids or our community for gathering to celebrate 
Desmond’s accomplishments with us. We also appreciate all of the 



amazing, dedicated board members, staff, Club members, and community members who worked so hard to make 
this night so special.”

Boys & Girls Clubs of Wayne County Director of Resource Development & Special Events Sarah Roddy shared, 
“Working with Desmond and his team this week has been amazing. After our event, he was kind enough to host 
a VIP meet-and-greet for major donors, sponsors, and our board members. Desmond is the kind of person who 
made each and every person who stepped through those doors feel special and important.” 

In addition to attending our Smart Futures Dinner, Desmond hosted a skills camp at our Jeffers Unit for local youth 
to improve their basketball skills. The camp worked with two age groups and served over 200 youth from across 
Wayne County. During the camp, Desmond also visited with Jeffers Unit members, answering questions and 
playing pool in our gamesroom.

We were excited and honored to have Desmond host his first annual skills camp at our facility and look forward to 
many years of partnership to come!



First Bank Fairy Wings

Clubs for the Club 

Wayne Bank Supports 
Their Local Club

Chanticleer Brings Music 
to the Club

First Bank’s Club Fun kids are giving back to 
the community in a magical way: fairy wings! 
Members painted wings for the Wayne County 
2022 Enchanted Fairy Trail from Wayne County’s 
Tourism Bureau. There are wings throughout 
the county at different locations, and you 
can find ours at the Better Homes & Gardens 
building. Thank you to Board President Tracie 
Robinson for getting our members involved in this 
community project!

Thank you to all the wonderful women who joined 
us for Clubs for the Club! We had a great time while 
raising funds for BGCWC! 

A special thank-you to our sponsors:
Chip in for Success Sponsors: 3Rivers Federal 
Credit Union; Ahaus Tool & Engineering, INC; 
Belden Inc.; First Bank Richmond; KFC/Taco Bell; 
The Recycling Center, Inc.; Reid Health; Saver 
Systems; Wetzel Auto Group; and U.S. Bank.
Putting for a Cause Sponsors: Coldwell Banker 
Lingle, Golden Engineering, Porter Advertising, 
EPIC Insurance, and TLC Pet Hospital.
Food Sponsor: Tracie Robinson.
Beverage Cart Sponsors: Bob & Renee Reynolds.

BGCWC is excited to announce a partnership 
with Wayne Bank to help sustain the continued 
operations of our Western Wayne Unit. Wayne 
Bank has pledged to make a gift of $200,000 
over the next four years. These funds will cover 
operating costs for the Club and replace a portion 
of the temporary funding provided by the Student 
Learning Recovery Grant Program. The Club will be 
renamed the Wayne Bank Boys & Girls Club when 
it reopens in August.

Thank you to our friends at Chanticleer String 
Quartet for stopping by the Club for a special summer 
concert! Our members appreciate organizations like 
yours that make the arts accessible to youth!



Annual Campaign
Arby’s
Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater    
     Cincinnati
Catherine Orton
Christopher & Amy Lair
Dr. Jon & Mrs. Suzette Igelman
Family & Social Services 
     Administration
Firefly Children & Family Alliance
Frontstream SPV LLC
Jarrod Amyx
John Feld
Kimberly & Robert Baughman
Mary Davis
New Creations Chapel, Inc.
Patricia Vories
Paula & James Puckett
Powers Properties Investments LLC
Vincent Punzo

Annual Dinner
Howard & Patty Lamson
Ronald & Parien Maze

Clubs for the Club
3Rivers Federal Credit Union
Ahaus Tool & Engineering Inc.
Amy Hubbell
Belden
Brewer Broadcasting
Coldwell Banker Lingle 
Contract Industrial Tooling
Dick’s Sporting Goods
Dillard’s
DOT Foods
Dr. Michael & Mrs. Nancy Perez
Earlham College
Earlham College Athletics & Wellness 
     Center 
Epic Insurance Midwest
First Bank Richmond
Golden Engineering
KFC/Taco Bell
Lorijo Metz
Manpower of Richmond
Natco Credit Union
Porter Advertising
Primex Plastics
Recycling Center, Inc.
Reid Health
Robert & Renee Reynolds
Robin Henry
Ronald L. McDaniel Foundation
SaverSystems
Tom & Chris Hilkert
TLC Pet Hospital
Tracie Robinson
US Bank
VanVleet Insurance
Wetzel Auto

Corporate Campaign
Dick’s Sporting Goods
Logue’s TLC Pet Hospital LLC
Primex Plasitcs Corporation
Ronald L. McDaniel Foundation

Hagerstown Unit
The Optimist Club of Hagerstown

In Memory of Evelyn “Joann” Ray
Judy Kay Hutchinson
Laurel Markley

In Memory of Johnnie Newland
Edward & Andrea Charles

In Memory of Ronald L. McDaniel
Amy Van Polen
Angie & Dick Darlington
Ashley Bettis
Avis Industrial Corporation
Bruce & Marie Daggy
Charlene George
Christine Garbacik
Denise Tonne
Donna Briscoe
Ed & Betsy Hayes
FlexPrint LLC
Jennifer & Chris Feaster
Krzysztof Lizak
Laura Coyle
Mark & Kristine Snyder
Middleboro United Methodist Church
Monique Sattler
Railway Systems Suppliers, Inc.
Richard & Janice Kingman
Scott McDaniel
Sherry Blackwell
The Dupage Community Foundation
The Rosich Family
William Crain

In-Kind
Aileen Githens
Sharon & Steve Enright

Jeff Jeffers Memorial Golf Classic
A.M. Dickman Properties, LLC
Adam & Adrianne Forrest
All Pest Exterminating, Inc.
Allworld
Alro Steel
Amy Hubbell
Anytime Fitness 
Beach Automotive Services Inc.
Birck’s 
Bob Gilman
Brad & Mary Ann Barrett
Brady, Ware & Schoenfeld, Inc.
Cameron Carter
Caregan Transport

Casey Mitchell
Cintas
Earlham College
Encompass Dealer Services
Farmers & Merchants State Bank
Finch Automation
First Bank Richmond
Haggard & Stocking
Harbor Industrial Interface Inc. 
HH Barnum
Hoppe’s Jewelers
IFP Automation
Imperial, McClain & Associates
J. M. Hutton & Co., Inc.
Jennifer & Chris Feaster
Jerico
JWF Technologies
Kirby Risk
Kitchin & Sons
Millennium Metals
Minco
Monica & John Koechlein
Motion Industries
Neff
Owens Optometry, Inc.
Perseponko Painting LLC
Porter Advertising
Precision Certified Welding, Inc.
PT Solutions
Recycling Center, Inc.
Red Front Inn
Rick Thomas
SignGrafx
Stateline Medical
Synergy Homecare
Terry & Cathy Hillard
Tiedemann-Bevs
Tony Talbert
Tracy Haines
Vandor Corp.
VekTek 
Wetzel Auto
Youngblood Automation 

Parking Lot Renovation
David Rodgers

Smart Futures
Alicia& Alex Painter
Amber & Shane Hall
Better Homes & Gardens First 
    Richmond Realty
Brian & Suzanne Cox
BSN Sports
Carla & David Stidham
Cherie & Darrin Dolehanty
David & Cheryl Corsi
David & Kim Dorsten
Donald & Linda Simkin
Donald House
Doug & Stacy Brenneke

Dr. Robert & Mrs. Jody Bode
Drs. Logan and Bailey Optometrists,  
     Inc.
Earlham College
Epic Insurance Midwest
Erin Earlywine
First Bank Richmond
George & Janie Mosey
George & Vicki Clinton
Howard & Patty Lamson
Imo Ekiko
James & Debra Daugherty
Jennifer Ferrell
Joseph & Kathryn Backmeyer
Katie Blunk
Kyle & Danielle Dunn
Laverne & Ron DeCamp
Marc & Rhonda Duning
Melissa & Eric Vance
Michael R. Anderson
Michael E. Anderson
Monica & John Koechlein
Morgan & Spencer Howard
Mount Olive Missionary Baptist 
Church
Nancy & Bruce Wissel
Natco Credit Union
Nick Mathews
Phillip Benedict
Primex Plastics Corporation
Rebeckah & Mark Hester
Renee Ullinskey
Rev. Derek & Mrs. Donna White
Rev. Joseph & Mrs. Jennifer Seger
Richard Parker
Richmond High School
Rick Thomas
Ron Luellen
Seton Catholic Schools
Stephen & Patricia Heiny
Sue Hall
Theresa Scruggs
Tim & Ellen Love
Todd & Jane Barker
Vincent Punzo
Zach & Ashley Smith

Tyler Winfrey Scholarship
Rae Ferriell-Woolpy

Western Wayne Unit
Roses & Rainbows Flowers and Gifts

Thank YOU to our Donors
It takes a lot to build great futures for today’s youth: caring staff, safe places, quality programs, experienced 
leadership, meaningful support, and so much more. Your gifts make our vision possible. We want to thank 
everyone who contributed to BGCWC by listing all gifts received between May 1st– July 31st, 2022. Great care 
has been taken for the accuracy of spelling, however, mistakes happen. If you see an issue please call us at 765-
962-6922 or email Sarah Roddy at sroddy@bgcrichmond.org.



www.BGCRichmond.org

JEFFERS UNIT
1717 South L Street
Richmond, IN 47374

(765) 962-6922

FIRST BANK UNIT
855 North 12th Street
Richmond, IN Richmond, IN 47374

(765) 259-0178

HAGERSTOWN UNIT
299 North Sycamore

Hagerstown, IN 47346
(765) 238-1668

MCDANIEL UNIT
1900 West Main Street

Richmond, IN 47374
(765) 488-1812

THE CLUB TEEN CENTER
1900 West Main Street

Richmond, IN Richmond, IN 47374
(765) 969-0123

WAYNE BANK UNIT
519 Queen Street

Pershing, IN 47327
(765) 238-0521

CAMP GUY
1454 West Boys Club Road

Connersville, IN 47331
(765) 962-6922

THANKS TO OUR 2022 SPONSORS

Save the Date!
Our 65th Anniversary Celebration is November 1st.
This event kicks off our Match Period which runs 

November 1st-8th!


